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Spring Road Racing
Season is Here!

A veritable all you can run smorgasboard of delectable road-
racing events is being served up in Northern New Mexico
this spring.

During this time of year, nearly every weekend has at least
one road race scheduled in the Albuquerque/Santa Fe/Los
Alamos area, and often several.

On April 11th, the “Run for the Ditches” run, walk, and inline
skate takes place in Albuquerque. On April 18th is
“Albuquerque’s Finest SK”. On April 24th is the Corrida de
Espanola 5K/10K (entry form in this issue). Also on this day
is the first running of the Los Alamos Dog Jog, a 5K and 2
mile event to benefit the Los Alamos Animal Shelter (entry
form in this issue). On May 2nd is the annual Run for the
Zoo in Albuquerque, one of the biggest races of the year, a
5K/10K.

On May 8th in Los Alamos is the Bandelier Marathon, Ultra-
marathon and relays. On May 16th is the Santa Fe Century
— not a run, but — a recreational bike ride of 25, 50, 75 or
100 miles which attracts well over 1000 cyclists from many
states, making it by far the largest annual endurance event
held in Santa Fe. On May 22nd, the Seeds of Awareness
Santa Fe Rape Crisis 5K/10K starts at Ft. Marcy, with sup-
port from the Striders. On May 31st, in Boulder, Colorado,
is the “Bolder Boulder 10K”, which attracts upwards of
35,000 participants. If you're considering your first mega-
race, this is a great one to try. If finishes in the CU stadium
with a big party.

On Saturday, June 5th is the Striders flagship run, the Santa
Fe Run-Around 5K/10K, which will start from the historic
Plaza and loop eastward with an updated but equally chal-
lenging course. This year’s race director is Richard Curry,
and if you want to volunteer for the race, please call him at
995-0450.

See you at the races!

See you on the track!

P.O. Box 1818, Santa Fe, NM 87504

ON TRACK AGAIN!
Heavy Breathing Anyone?

Striders track workouts start the Tuesday after the
clocks "spring forward" -- and the snow melts -- (April
13th) at the Santa Fe High School track at 5:30pm.
After approximately 15 minutes of warm up, stretch-
ing, negotiating a workout and generally stalling for
time, we do about an hour of intervals. All speeds are
welcome, and usually a wide range is represented. Last
year we averaged over a dozen runners during the sum-
mer, several times exceeding 20. This will be the fifth
year of Striders track workouts!

Typical workouts
consist of 400s and
800s, but we’ll range
from 200m to 1600m
intervals, usually
with half the distance
jog for recovery.

All road racers agree
that speed work can
improve your times,
if that is your goal.
"Train fast to go
fast", it is said. How-
ever, there may be
some risk of injury if
strenuous  speed

Diana Hardy on the Track

work is undertaken when not properly warmed up,
when recovering from a race, or if overdone.

We don't have a coach, but we do have a friendly, sup-
portive, and enthusiastic group.

All are welcome!
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